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Denyse Burtenshaw

8 Murrell Gardens, Barnham, West Sussex, PO22 ODF.

| Objection

We live at 8 Murrell Gardens, Barnham and need to appeal this proposal on the following grounds: The
area for this road is not suitable, it's far too small and not at all suitable for what is being proposed.
The traffic noise, car fumes, air pollution would be devastating to all of the residents living in Murrell
Gardens and Chantry Mead; there are also drainage issues which we are dependent on the fields to
support the drainage for us. The proposed road would be right at the end of our gardens which would
mean that we couldn't sit outside and enjoy the privacy of what we have purchased in good faith. The
impact of the building of this road, would be enormous and would cause massive stress and health
issues to all of us living there if this was approved even with the installation of a noise barrier, which in
itself is just ugly. There are preservation orders on some of the trees. This area should be protected
due to the wildlife, deer, bats, foxes, badgers, rabbits which also habitat. We have had a number of
dormice in our garden recently and have a number of species of birds that are dependent on this area,
ie Jays, Woodpeckers, Owls to name but a few that are becoming very rare; most of these are located
in the tree line outside the Halo Site and frequent our gardens. This proposal needs to be completely
re-thought out, and if it is completely necessary should be proposed more westerly past the Halo site
in order to protect the conservation area with the trees located on our side, the more westerly location
would also help to not impact on the already increased traffic coming through Barnham. We cannot see
that this would be beneficial to the community and would completely lose the village life that has been
managed to be maintained up until now, when we are meant to be reducing our carbon footprint not
increasing it. This location is part of the the natural beauty of Goodwood and Arundel and surrounding
areas and as the acting Council for West Sussex, you should be proposing to promote and maintain
natural beauty and natural wildlife habitats and supporting the proposals voiced from the monarchy
during this year. This is not progress, it's destruction, and as a Council, you need to preserve and
protect, not demolish and destroy. Denyse and Warren Burtenshaw
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